2010 ATEEL Conference.

Welcome message from the President of Ateel *

2010 marks the end of the first decade of the 21st century and, although decade started rather optimistically in many respects, matters took on a darker hue with the collapse or near-collapse of the world banking system. This affected almost everybody in the world to a greater or a lesser extent. There were a number of casualties along the way.

It is therefore with great pleasure that, as President of Ateel, I welcome you (sadly, in absentia) to the 2010 conference of Ateel.  It has not only survived some difficult recent times but has emerged re-juvenated and ready for another decade of growth, building on the firm foundation provided by the previous management team.

Already a number of successes have been chalked up: one new member from Perm, 6 schools on the waiting list, a 600-applicant student competition, inspections and seminars and of course a smart new website.

It is hardly news to Russians that co-operation can very often be the key to success and nowhere is it more true than in the field of language teaching and learning. I live at present only a few miles from the birthplace of the 18th century economist Adam Smith. His seminal work, The Wealth of Nations is often taken to be a tract advocating unbridled individualism, but a more careful reading suggests that he also understood the huge benefits of co-operation.

I am sorry that I cannot make the 2010 conference but I am happy to be able to welcome you, the driving force, and indeed the raison d’etre of Ateel.

Robin R Mackenzie                                                                               Pittenweem **    26/02/10

*note that in English an acronym made up of the initials of a number of words, if it is commonly pronounced as a word (viz. Unesco, Nato etc) is written in lower case except for the first letter. Some acronyms defy that rule (viz. OECD, UN) and are written in upper case throughout. Following that rule I have written ATEEL as Ateel, because I pronounce it as a word!

**”Pittenweem” is a strange combination of languages: “pit” meaning “the place” in the original language of Scotland (spoken by the Picts) and “weem” meaning “the cave” in the succeeding language, Gaelic.
